Region VI LEO BOARD MEETING, October 14, 2011
The Region VI LEO Board Members met on Friday, October 14, 2011, noon at the The Railyard Restaurant, Elkins, WV.
CALL TO ORDER
Chair, Craig Jennings called the meeting to order at 12:30 p.m.

ROLL CALL
Present were Chair Jennings, Bernie Fazzini, Jim Manilla, and represented by proxy were Bill Burdick, Eldon Callen, Tom Fealy, Creed Pletcher, and Tony Veltri. (Absent were Wayne Stutler, Mike Taylor, and Vickie Vance).

OTHERS ATTENDING
Barbara DeMary, Executive Director of Region VI WIB, Rick Bennett, Coordinator of Elkins WorkForce West Virginia Center, and Shelly McCauley, Program Assistant of Region VI WIB.

Self-introductions were made by those present.

HOST/HOSTESS WELCOME
Chair Craig Jennings welcomed members to the City of Elkins.

Each member present was provided with the following informational materials: Agenda, June 17, 2011 Meeting Minutes, WorkForce West Virginia Audit Review Letter from Brock Jarrett, dated August 31, 2011, WV Department of Health and Human Resources/Grantee Financial Desk Review Report, dated September 7, 2011, Rapid Response/Trade Act Staff Report,  One-Stop Monthly Activity Reports, Financial Update/Accountant Report for LEO Board, PY10 Final Performance Report-Statewide and Regional (State Set-Aside not provided), Updated LEO Contact Sheet,  and Meeting Schedule (upcoming meeting dates).

APPROVAL OF MINUTES
Following review of the June 17, 2011 meeting minutes,  Bernie Fazzini moved to approve the minutes. Motion seconded by Jim Manilla. Motion carried.

OLD BUSINESS
Non-WIA Grants
Division of Rehabilitation Services (Youth and Veteran Incentive)-$167, 099.00-Executive Director Barbara DeMary stated that the Region will be receiving Non-WIA Grants, includiing for the second year, the Division of Rehabilitation Services Grant -$167,099.00. This Grant has provided the Build It, Keep It, Share It (BIKISI) Program to Youth and Veterans. The Grant ends at the end of February.  The Region VI WIB will be applying for the grant again next year, but is expected to target Veterans mostly and some youth. Ms. DeMary explained that the program was a success for participating Veterans who attended at the Veterans Hospital.

Division of Health and Human Resources (Summer Youth)-$407,669.00-Ms. DeMary updated members present regarding the Summer Youth Program. All thirteen counties were served. The majority of employment locations for youth were located within the school system.  The Out of School youth are currently still participating in employment and will continue through the end of December. 

Division of Health and Human Resources (Subsidy Program-ESP)-$158,631.00-Ms. DeMary explained that the Subsidy Program is available to individuals who are receiving welfare benefits, who are still able to work. The program reimburses the employer 100% of the individual’s wages through the end of June 2012, when the program subsides. The employers may be non-profit or private. Region VI WIB’s goal is to place 100 individuals with employers.  Referrals will be made by the DHHR.

Division of Health and Human Resources (SNAP)-201,000.00-Ms. DeMary stated that the SNAP program, which assists eligible households purchase food items, is currently a voluntary program, as opposed to mandatory. The program is available in just a few WorkForce offices at this time.

GREEN-UP Grant-$225.00 per participant certified-Members were directed to the GREEN-UP flyer provided.  The WIB staff will be certifying and following-up with participating individuals. The classes are free, in which to attain a Green certificate, and are located at West Virginia University, Elkins, and Princeton.

Workforce Investment Act Allocations Update- October 1, 2011-June 30, 2012-Ms. DeMary explained that there have been no monies released yet from the Feds in order to fund further WIA training. Due to the time restraint, Bernie Fazzini moved to take the budget to the Executive Board via email to approve, once it is distributed. Craig Jennings seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Extension of Case Management Contract-October 1, 2011-December 31, 2011-VOTE
Ms. DeMary explained that WorkForce West Virginia has requested an increase on monies.
The Case Management contracts had been approved for three months until allocations are provided. Ms. DeMary stated that because allocations have not yet been awarded, she would prefer to extend the contract for three additional months, unless the allocations arrive before then and a budget, including the Case Management Contract, is approved by the LEO’s.   Bernie Fazzini moved to extend the current contract through December 31, 2011 or until a budget for the remainder of the year is approved.  Craig Jennings seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

WorkForce West Virginia Audit Review Letter-August 31, 2011-Ms. DeMary explained that the Audit Review letter included findings that the WIB , Toothman  Rice, and Conley had to dispute. After discussions and editing of findings, a second letter was provided by WorkForce West Virginia and the previous findings were stricken from the report.  

Toothman Rice LLC. Audit Update-Toothman Rice currently had an audit conducted and once the results are provided, the LEO members will receive copies of the audit letter.

NEW BUSINESS
Reconciliation Statements-Financial Statements Available for Review-Bernie Fazzini moved to approve the financial statements. Jim Manilla seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Financial Update/Accountant Report for LEO Board-Executive Barbara DeMary provided the Financial Update and explained the Accountant Report for the LEO Board.

WV Department of Health and Human Resources/Grantee Financial Desk Review Report-September 7, 2011-Ms. DeMary directed the Board members attention to the handout provided. 

PY10 Final Performance Report-Statewide and Regional (State Set-Aside not provided)-Ms. DeMary explained that with a joint effort,  all Adult, Dislocated Worker, and Youth measures were met, exceeding all but one measure. She introduced performance specialist, Shelly McCauley, who briefly explained Performance and the handout provided, and asked for any questions. 

Rapid Response /Trade Act Staff Report-Ms. DeMary provided a handout of report and briefly explained the services provided through Rapid Response, for closing businesses and their employees. 

New and/or Re-Appointments to the Full Board/Youth Council Vote-Following discussion, Jim Manilla moved to appoint Sheila Lipscomb as a new member of the Youth Council. Ms. Lipscomb will be representing the Board as having experience working with youth. Bernie Fazzini seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Election of First Vice Chair (replacing Mayor Bailey)-vote-Bernie Fazzini motioned to nominate Jim Manilla as First Vice Chair of the LEO Board. Craig Jennings seconded the motion. Motion carried.

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT
Marcellus Shale Activities-Training for Marcellus Shale has been written into a grant to serve all thirteen counties in Region VI. Each WorkForce will provide information for training to interested customers.  Ms. DeMary explained that additional information can be found on the website www.shalenet.com.  The training this grant will provide could remove WIA customers interested in CDL training from the WIA waiting list, freeing spots for other WIA customers. The Marcellus venture is projected to secure employment for at least thirty years. Training for this employer will begin in January and additional information and training site information will be provided as the project establishes further in Region VI.

Labor Market/Unemployment Rates-New unemployment data for the counties has not been released. 

One-Stop Monthly Activity Reports-All One-Stop locations listed activities on reports provided to the members. Rick Bennett, One-Stop Coordinator at Elkins spoke about the area Unemployment rates and the recent closing of Coastal Lumber, TAA activity in the Elkins office, Youth Career Day, and many other past, ongoing, and future endeavors.

Meeting Schedule-handout provided with future LEO Meeting dates.

Updated LEO Contact Sheet-provided to members.

COMMENTS FROM FLOOR-none

ADJOURNMENT
The meeting adjourned at 2:00 p.m.


LEO Board Approval:_____________________________________  Date:___________________




